Hot Line Number 41 - 29 March 2018

Bowls NZ Intercentre

The Intercentre event held over the tail end of last week and weekend was despite the weather a success in many aspects:

 Canterbury won the Women's section and Burnside contributed three members of the winning team – Mandy and Angela Boyd and Tessa Hocking. Well done girls

These events do not run themselves and once again the "Burnside Way" was evident with preparation of greens, line marking, Mats & Jacks and rubbish cleaning – John Reese thanks you all for this and the work you have done all season. A great bunch of volunteers. Thanks also to the Bar Staff, the Sausage Sizzlers, the lunch staff, Markers, Umpires and so it goes on...

A letter from Bowls New Zealand is in addition to this Hotline.

Successes

Centre Division 2 Development Pairs Finals winner Paul Beecroft and Keith Ovens – well done lads

Trophies

Please return your last season trophies this week so they can be engraved for presentation

Blind Bowls

All are invited to join in a half day Blind Bowls event on the morning of Good Friday 30 March. We plan to have a fun mini tournament. Maybe you want to better understand how to direct visually impaired folk playing bowls or just want to take part in the tournament. A list will be placed on the board in the next 24 hours. Please join us for a fun event that will run from 10am-1pm.

Executive

Nominations are required for Executive and Non-Executive office for the 2018-2019 Season.

Nomination forms are available from the club foyer, and all the various roles are listed in the front of our Programme Book.

Condolences

The club extends it sincere condolences to -

Jim Jacques, whose wife Pam passed away on March 24. Her service was held on Wednesday.

Catherine Sun, whose husband Lawrence passed away earlier in the week. His service will be held at Lamb & Hayward on Thursday at 2pm.

From the Editor's Desk

"We all have dreams. But in order to make dreams come into reality, it takes an awful lot of determination, dedication, self-discipline, and effort" - Jesse Owens.

Best wishes to Mandy, Tayla and Bruce as they along with the rest of the Commonwealth Team's strive for gold starting next Wednesday.

























